
 

 

 

DATE:  November 20, 2024 

TO:  Interested Firms 

FROM:  Breanna Pierce, Procurement Specialist   

SUBJECT: Addendum 2 to Invitation for Bid 40622 – Burrell Dam Manatee Screens Fabrication and 
Installation 

 
As a result of questions received from potential respondents, please be advised of the following changes to 
the subject Invitation for Bid: 

1. The time and date for the submittal of responses remains the same: 2:00 p.m., Thursday, November 21, 
2024 

2. Question: Will any diving required for the installation of the screens or if everything regarding the 
install will be done on dry land and lifted or set into place? 

Diving is required for pre-installation to ensure the tracks are cleared. 

3. Question: Will there be a need for any diving inspections prior to or after the installation?  

Diving is required for post-installation to ensure the screens are fully installed with no gaps. 

4. Question: Has the completion date been revised?  

Yes, STATEMENT OF WORK, section V. TIME FRAMES AND DELIVERABLES: delete and replace 
with the following: 

V. TIME FRAMES AND DELIVERABLES 

Deliverables include the fabrication and installation of six manatee screens in accordance with the 
approved shop drawings. Installation is to be completed by March 31, 2025. 

5. Question: Could verification measurements of the dam and screens be used in-lieu of a diver to ensure 
that the screens are properly seated in the concrete channels?  

No, verification measurements of the dam and screens cannot be used in-lieu of a diver. 

6. Question: If a diver is required for verification, are they only doing a visual inspection, or is there 
additional documentation required?  

Diving is required pre-installation to ensure the tracks are cleared and post-installation to ensure the 
screens are fully installed with no gaps. 



7. Question: Is a commercial diver required to perform the inspection?  
All dive operations shall meet the requirements and qualifications of OSHA 29 CFR 1910 Subpart T 
Commercial Dive Operations. 
 

 
NOTE: Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in your submittal. 

If you have any questions regarding this addendum, contact Breanna Pierce at (386) 643-1168 or via email at 
bpierce@sjrwmd.com. 
 


